#### **Lunch Accounts**

Lunch accounts will be locked and <u>will not</u> be allowed to go below \$0.00 effective Monday, May 7<sup>th</sup>. Remember, you can ALWAYS check your child's lunch account by signing up at <u>www.myschoolbucks.com</u>. If your child's account is in jeopardy, you will receive an email regarding this. Money or a lunch will need to be brought into school – accounts <u>will not</u> be adjusted. Money deposited into their lunch account through the website may take up to 24 hours to post to their account, so it might not be available that day!!

## **Progress Reports**

Due to the Junior High Religious Field Trip, 6<sup>th</sup>-8<sup>th</sup> grade Wednesday Folders, including 4<sup>th</sup> quarter progress reports, will be sent home on Thursday, April 26<sup>th</sup>.

## Thank You!!

Dear archery parents and students, I would like to thank all of you who contributed to the "monetary gift", the picture, and all the cards that were presented to me at this month's PTO meeting. I was very grateful and humbled by the presentation, and now can add another reason why coaching and running Blessed Sacrament's archery program is so fun and fulfilling for me. There is a lot of time involved in making this program a success, however, I have said it before, it is fun for me so I do not consider it a job or hard work. I am certain now that the efforts means a lot to the students and parents involved. So thank you once again. Mr. Mark Stoley

# Jr. High Watch Party

We are in need of volunteers to help with the 'May the Fourth Be With You' Jr. High watch party, happening next Friday, May 4th at 6:30pm. These are about the easiest service hours that you can get-come hang out with the kids and take in 'The Last Jedi' in the school gym! We have several ways to help. Check out the link: <a href="http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0a4fa8af2ea75-maythe">http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0a4fa8af2ea75-maythe</a> Thank you!! Girls' Choir

THANK YOU to all the girls who offer their beautiful voices in worship for our parish celebrations! Thanks, too, to the parents who support our ministry! Our FINAL GIRLS' CHOIR event for this year is Saturday afternoon, May 6, meeting in the choir loft at 4:15 and singing for the 5:30 Mass. All 4th through 8th grade girls are welcome to sing with the Girls' Choir -- no experience is necessary, so bring a friend to join in the fun! Watch for a reminder in your email. Any questions or concerns? Please contact Hannah Jo Smith: <a href="https://hannahjosmith@yahoo.com">https://hannahjosmith@yahoo.com</a> OR 402 525 2069 (call or text).

# First Friday Collection

Our First Friday Collection is next Friday, May 4<sup>th</sup>.

#### **Used Uniform Store**

The Used Uniform Store will be open next Friday, May 4<sup>th</sup> from 8:30 am – 2:30 pm.

#### Field Day

Field Day is on Wednesday, May  $23^{rd}$  – only 24 more days! We are in need of 40 volunteers. This is an easy way to gain 3 Stewardship hours. We also want to make this opportunity available to any Blessed Sacrament students that are at Pius X High School. If your schedule allows, we would love to have you volunteer! Use the link below to sign up! www.SignUpGenius.com/go/9040D48A5AC2EA75-field2

## **Raising Cane's Event**

Thank you everyone who participated in our Raising Cane's event! We raised over \$1,000.00 for the students at Blessed Sacrament School!

#### Moms' Morning in May

Please join us for a special moms' morning on May 5th! As we honor our mother Mary and all mothers during the month of May, Lincoln MOMs group invites you to enjoy a **recipe exchange** and some fun **social time** with fellow moms, while also **giving back** to moms in need at St. Gianna Women's Home (<a href="www.stgiannas.org">www.stgiannas.org</a>). You can make a *huge impact* for Lincoln's most vulnerable mothers and their families by supporting St. Gianna Women's Home with your donations of:

- Queen-size Comforters and Sheets
- Baby Wipes
- Big Trash Bags
- Dishwasher Gel Packs
- Monetary Gifts (any amount is a blessing!)

In addition to any of the items above that you feel called to give, please also bring 10 copies of your favorite recipe to participate in the recipe exchange. (Both activities are optional but highly encouraged!) Lincoln Mothers on a Mission (MOMs) is a group of Catholic mothers searching for fellowship, hope, & joy in our ever-changing vocation. Monthly meetings are held every first Saturday, 8:30-10:30 am at Gianna's Java & Gelato, in The Guadalupe Center. Your free-will donation helps cover the cost of speakers, reserved babysitting, and coffee/snacks (\$5 suggested). Before the meeting, moms and kids are also invited for 8:00 am Mass at the Gianna's Chapel. Let us know in advance if you need babysitting (available after Mass), and please bring a friend! Contact us at <a href="mailto:lincolnmoms@outlook.com">lincolnmoms@outlook.com</a> or our Facebook page.

# **May Crowning**

May Crowning is Tuesday, May 1st at 8:20 Mass. All 2nd and 5th graders will participate in the opening precession and are asked to bring a live flower to leave for our Mother Mary. All are welcome to attend.











